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Greetings Gentlemen and Honored guests. We are 
officially into Summer with the passing of Memorial 

Day. The San Diego County Fair is setting up and shortly 
there after Del Mar Racing begins. An open invitation to 
you all to stop by our Feather Acres Farm and Nursery 
anytime you may be out for these events. We are located 
right near the track.
	 Thank you to Tuck, Roger and their crew who put 
on the 2014 Members Ride. It was very well attended. I 
had the pleasure of playing cards with George Merz and 
Walt Turner amongst others. If I am going to give my 
money away, I can’t think of better guys to do it with. 
Bud Hidden came and shared some time too. Craig Knox 
and Jerry Moss led our group rides and George Barnard 

handled a little of everything (Colours, 
Water Truck, Bar Stops, Entertainer) . 
Thank You again Boys.
	 Checked in with Roger Berry today. 
He was in good spirits and positive about 
the healing process following the surgery 
on his hip. Because he will be laid up 
again for a short while, I encourage 
you to give him a call. He is a very 
accomplished man and has a great deal 
of experiences to share.

	 We all lose a very special member—it is 
with sadness I share with all the members 

that Dr. Jack Boyer passed away on 5/31/14  a few 
months before his 93rd birthday.   Jack was a long time 
member of   Los Senderos   and 2 time past president 
1986 and 1987. Jack had a special presence possessed by 
few and was recognized by all. He was a born leader—

whether in his profession, as a cowboy, 
in his community or his church. He 

was a mentor to so many and it was a true Blessing to 
know him and a privileged to work along side him and to 
call him a friend. I know he cared a great deal for this 
group and considered it a highlight to know so many 
of you both professionally and personally. Please keep 
Jack, Donna—his wife of 46 years, and daughters Clare 
and  Michele and all the 
family in your prayers. Jack 
will be greatly missed. A 
Memorial service is planned 
on June 14, 2014 at 11am 
at the Alpine Community 
Church. —Ted Van Arsdale ❧

•

WEBSITE ACCESS
Name: LS

Password: LS1951

2014 Monthly Ride Calendar
Chairman: Ken Clark
Committee: Tim Dirkes, Andy Dvorak, Chuck Gallant, 
Chuck Gawle, Don Horn, Brett Lesser

June 28-29 David Howe’s Ranch Horse Thief Canyon (Clark)

July 26-27 Samataguma Ranch, Descanso. (Clark, Dirkes)

August 24 Del Mar (Gawle) 

September 24-28 Annual Ride ( Jim Salvatore )

October 25-26 Warner Springs (Dvorak)

November 29-30 Clark Ranch, Descanso
Sat. night “Party” with music

December 16 Annual Meeting–Town and Country Resort

January 24, 2015 BBQ Dance



LS Member Spotlight
Bill Cuddeback will be 75 on August 17th. A man of many experiences, Bill has been an Oil Rig 

Roughneck, Leatherneck Marine, top Class Roper, as well as one of the best known Trailer Salesmen 
in the industry. Born in Oklahoma and raised up in Wyoming and Montana where he learned his early 
horsemanship. At the age of 17 Bill worked on Oil rigs in 40 below zero conditions. On one of those 
days he saw a poster of palm trees and sunny beaches of San Diego and signed on with the Marine Corp. 
for 4 years. Due to his outstanding rifle skills Bill was assigned to various Rifle Teams which brought him to Camp 
Mathews here in La Jolla. While hanging around the beaches of Pacific Beach, he met Lou Gene his wonderful wife. Together 
they East to La Mesa where they brought up their family and could tend to their horses. Bill is incredibly talented and continues 
to compete in Team Roping. He has boxes of trophy buckles and many trophy saddles to validate his ability. Once again this yea 
he has qualified for the World Series of Team Roping in Las Vegas where his teammate is John Hannon. Now we have a horse in 
the race. Bill and Lou Gene retired from the trailer business recently to enjoy time together riding and traveling.  ❧

•

Our June ride will be hosted by Dave &Terry Howe at their 
Windfall Ranch in Japatul Valley at 10am. The Howe’s 

have developed many miles of trails on and around their 
ranch and have held competitive trail rides over the years. 
Los Senderos looks forward to riding and enjoying Windfall 
Ranch and Howe’s hospitality on the 29th.

Directions
Interstate 8 east to Exit 40 Highway 79 (Julian- Descanso 
turnoff). At stop sign make a right on Japatul Valley Rd. Go 
South 4.5 miles. look for mile marker 18 -Windfall ranch is 
on the left look for Los Senderos signs. Plan on attending and 
enter your reservations on the LS Website The Monthly Ride 
Committee ❧

•
Member Spotlight
Gather around men and welcome our “New” LS 

member, Wayne Oberreuter. Wayne and his bride 
Cathy reside on their CW Ranch in Miller Valley. You 
can reach Wayne by phone (cell 619-804-3633, 
home 619-478-5453) or mail to P.O. Box 762 
Pine Valley, CA. 91962. They are Quarter Horse 
people with six at home. Wayne is 64 years young 
and retired from the trucking industry. In the 
Los Senderos tradition, reach out and welcome 
Wayne to our great riding club.  ❧

•

Monthly Ride Report —Tim Dirkes


